Nr G. Innes

Deputy Disability

Discrimination  Commissioner

Human Rights and

Equal Opportunities  Commission

Email: disabdis@hareoc,gov. au 

Dear Mr  Innes,

Re: Queensland Rail Temporary Exemption Application. 

Seeing Eye Dogs Queensland (SEDQ) as an organization  dealing closely with and serving the Blind and Vision Impaired people of Queensland subnits  this response to Queensland Rails application for temporary exemption  under section 55 of the Disability Discrmination act  in regards to the installation of Tactile Ground Surface Indicators  in Railway Stations.

Seeing Eye Dogs Queensland (SEDQ) would like it noted that , we categorically  object to the application based on  the specific needs of Blind and vision impaired persons safety .

As many of our clients are Seeing Eye Dog users their need of  tactile Ground Surface Indicators are not as paramount as that of the non user..  There are also times when the dog is not abel to be used  such as in the case of illness. At these times the Blind or Vision impaired person must rely on their cane skilss and therefore relies  on  Tactile Ground Surface Indicators. .

 As one would appreciate  Tactile Ground Surface Indicators are a necessity to ensure the independence, dignity  and above all the safety of the Blind or Vision Impaired Rail Traveller.

Should you need  any further information on this submission please do not hesitate to contact me  on 3391 5271 or 0438 872 000.

Yours Faithfully.

Carol Smith

Seeing Eye Dogs Queensland
